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SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0197, approving the revision of the corporate boundary of the city of Kirkland to include portions of 116th Avenue NE and NE 60th Street that are county roads, as provided for in RCW 35A.21.210.

BACKGROUND:  
Proposed Ordinance 2005-0197 (packet, Attachment 1) approves the revision of Kirkland’s boundary to include all of two streets that are now half owned by the County.  N.E. 60th Street and 116th Avenue N.E. form the northwest boundary of Bridle Trails State Park.  As part of the 1968 Houghton annexation, Kirkland annexed half of the rights-of-way of the two streets.
RCW 35A.21.210, (“Revision of corporate boundary within street, road, or highway right of way by substituting right of way line -- Not subject to review”), authorizes code cities to modify boundaries within street rights-of-way so that a street is entirely inside or outside of the city.  These boundary changes are not subject to review by the state Boundary Review Board and take effect on approval by the city and county legislative authorities.  For the County, a benefit of such changes is to eliminate difficulties in coordinating street maintenance.
In this case, Kirkland has maintained the streets and the County agrees that it makes sense for the city to own the entire right-of-way.  Kirkland approved the change in February.  Enactment of this ordinance will complete the process.

No further policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0197 with attachments
2. Executive’s transmittal letter
3. Fiscal Note

ATTENDING:
Mary Coltrane, King County Road Services Division
